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`NEIGHBORHOOD BLIGHT AD HOC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
December 10, 2013
5 p.m.
Location: City Council Conference Room A, 4th Floor City Hall, 117 West Duval Street.
In Attendance: City Council Member E. Denise Lee, CM Jim Love, CM John Crescimbeni, Karen Bowling, chief executive officer for Mayor’s Office; Jeff Foster, Public Works Solid Waste; Terence Ashanta-Barker, Neighborhoods; Wayne Ezell, Florida Times-Union; Kirk Sherman, Council Auditor; Kimberly Scott, Municipal Code Enforcement; Paul Martinez, Intergovernmental Services; Lin White, Public Works; Jim Robinson, Public Works; Peggy Sidman, Deputy General Council; Sherry Wilson, Parks & Recreation; Daphne Colbert, Neighborhoods; Robert Campbell, Council Auditor’s Office; Monica Cichowlas, 630-CITY; Margo Klosterman, Mayor’s Office; Kevin Kuzel, ECA District 14; and Dan Macdonald, ECA District 8.
Meeting convened: 2:21 p.m. December 5, 2013
Chair E. Denise Lee called the meeting to order and the minutes were accepted.
The meeting opened with a discussion of Snipe signs. The trust fund has been in operation for two years to date and has a total of $135,496 ($99,780 was raised in its first full fiscal year 2012-13). There have been no distributions to the JTA as of yet. The JTA gets 70 percent of these funds to maintain bus stops and clean up litter. The JTA has $94,947 in the fund.
CM John Crescimbeni wondered why none of the money has been spent yet. The committee asked that a representative from the JTA be at the next meeting to discuss plans for the funds. Robert Campbell reported that last year the JTA spent $155,000 for cleaning bus stops. CM Jim Love asked that more money be spent for benches and trash receptacles at bus stops.

Robo calls were then discussed. Paul Martinez of Intergovernmental Services said there is a $350 piece of software that is being used in other cities to tie up phone lines of Snipe sign violators. Hollywood, Florida has had great success with this tactic. That city has a day when they hold a contest for the person who can collect the most Snipe signs and awards $500 to the winner. The committee was very intrigued by this idea.
CM Love asked that provisions be made that would have a code enforcement officer call a person who puts up signs about lost animals to warn them it is illegal and not use a robo call device in such circumstances. Karen Bowling said she’d come back next meeting with ways to incorporate Blight awareness in upcoming Keep Jacksonville Beautiful events. She also said that a robo call system could be in place as early as January 15.

Mr. Martinez presented a draft of a new Snipe sign brochure. The pictured signs are all local. CM Crescimbeni asked that space be used to tell the public how they can help and how they can volunteer to be trained to write citations. CM Love asked that legal real estate signs be mentioned in the brochure. If need be, CM Crescimbeni said that the brochure does not have to be confined to the 81/2 by 11 inch format. CM Lee asked that brochures of different sizes be brought to the next committee meeting.

Terrance Ashanta-Barker reported that the JSO has a list of Neighborhood Watch groups. His office would be calling to determine the activity level of each group.

Monica Cichowlas said the Mayor’s message that is heard on 630-CITY calls is 14 seconds long compared to an average of 33 seconds in other cities. The message is mandatory to tell citizens that their calls may be recorded. It was mentioned that the introduction time could be reduced if the mayor spoke faster. Since November 4 to December 5, the 630-CITY had received 1,106 blight specific calls. Solid waste and nuisance properties are the most common calls to the call center.
Jim Robinson explained that the difficulty in coordinating mowing with the state is that the state uses a different criteria than the city. The city mows property a defined number of times a year while the state uses the height of grass to determine when it is mowed.

CM Lee left the meeting at 3:15 p.m. and asked CM Crescimbeni to take over as chair.

CM love asked how the contracts will be transferred to the new division.

In that there was no new business and no public comment the next meeting was set for 2 p.m. January 9, 2013.

The Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Minutes prepared by Dan Macdonald, ECA District 8.

Package includes audio CD, Copy of a draft brochure, Mowing Contract chart, Litter Trust Fund Review chart, and attendance sheet.


